

Koola Avenue Killara NSW 2071 Phone 02 9498 3722 Fax 02 9498 2202 killara-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au www.khs.nsw.edu.au

6 February 2017

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

Open's Girls Water Polo Knockout Competition

Your daughter has been selected for the Open's Girls Water Polo Knockout competition. This competition will be held on March 13, 2017 at Ryde Aquatic Leisure Centre between 9 am and 3 pm. Students will meet at Killara High School on the morning of competition at 7:30 am and will be transported to the venue. Students will be transported from the venue to Killara High School following the competition. Students may need to find their own way home, as we may not arrive back in time for afternoon buses. Mrs Shapiro will be able to transport some students to and from the venue. We will however, need the assistance of parent volunteers. If you are able to assist, please indicate this on the consent form.

Students should wear their swimming costume to school under their PE uniform, and should bring a cap, goggles and a towel. The state and national controlling bodies of this sport strongly also recommend the wearing of a correctly fitted mouthguard during competition. Each student must pay \$7.00 for general admission at the pool. Each student is responsible for paying this amount on the competition day.

Date: Monday March 13, 2017

Venue: Ryde Aquatic Leisure Centre, 504 Victoria Rd, Ryde NSW 2112

Meeting Time (KHS): 7:30am in the Killara High School Canteen Area

Start Time: 9 am

End Time: 3 pm

Arrival Time (KHS): Approximately 4 pm at Killara High School

Transport: Teacher and parent. Parents transporting students other than their own child must have completed the **Working with Children Statuary Declaration** (attached). Please complete the form and bring in original copy of proof of identity (100 points) for the office to sight prior to the event occurring (e.g. the day before). Your driver's licence and registration also need to be sighted by the supervising teacher. Please bring these on the day.

Equipment: Students will need to bring their own recess, lunch and water bottle. Students must wear their full school PE uniform and swimming costume. Students should also bring a cap, goggles and towel. Wearing a mouthguard during competition is also recommended.

Please complete the consent form prior to March 10, and return it to Mrs Shapiro.

Mrs C. Shapiro Team Manager Mr D. Smith Head Teacher

Ms C. Marchesin Deputy Principal